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The updates to Section 10.1 Dewatering and Basin Draining needs further clarification. The new
permit will create undue burden for underground utility contractors if implemented as currently
drafted. The permit does not clarify the difference between basin dewatering or groundwater
dewatering and as written would require the contractor to photograph dewatering activities every
four hours, in the night, when dewatering is used for lowering groundwater levels during the
installation of underground utilities. Separation within the permit between dewatering activities
related to underground utility construction and stormwater basin dewatering needs further
clarification.


